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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

MONDAY 19th FEBRUARY 2007
QUESTION NO. 15
QUESTION:  Cllr. Karen Warren 
“To ask the Manager to outline the progress in terms of providing a Community Centre for the general Ballycullen area, if the existing funds which are in place to provide such a centre are going to be utilised over the coming year, given the failure on the part of all sides to resolve this issue and to agree a location, and if he will make a statement on the matter?”
REPLY:
A location for the building of the proposed Community Centre in Ballycragh Park has been agreed by all concerned in this project. Drawings were provided to the local committee in 2005 and a pre Part 8 public meeting was held in April 2005 at which the local community decided that a widened consultation process should take place. The Community Department grant aided this consultation process which was carried out in December 05 to March 06. The outcome showed that a different type of facility to that previously proposed was required. Agreement has now been agreed on the location of the proposed facility and drawings are currently being prepared taking into account also special requests of the local committee in relation to eco-friendly design of the building. 
It is intended to proceed to Part 8 process as soon as consensus is achieved on the new drawings.

